Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for Jan. 8, 2018
**Attendance:  Tina Anderson & Felecia Allen, Golden Clovers;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Linda Gately, Cedartree Performers;  Bethel Moore, County Mountys;  Virginia Nielson, rabbits & reptiles;  Tristen Nielson, reptiles;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Tanya Barnett, 4-H Coordinator;  Angie Doan & Laura Nathan, Silver Spurs;  Kaye Bailey, Backyard Cavies;  Danell Mackey, Eric Black, Jeni Banks, Marciana Heemstra, Evan Mackey, Timothy Heemstra, Andre Mackey, Johnny Black, Ike Banks, Ollie Banks, Zeke Banks, Henri Mackey, Discovery 4-H.

**President Tina Anderson called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.
**US Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge were followed by around-the-room introductions.

**We lost our Fair board president Bill McIntire on Dec. 17th.  Please write a memory for Sue.  This leaves a huge hole in our Fair, which 4-H will help to fill.

**M/S/C to accept the December minutes as presented.

**Treasurer’s Report:  Revenue $32,826.42, Expenditures ($1,761.98), Cash Balance $31, 064.44

“Report will be put on file for audit”

RECORD BOOKS    The new score sheet is online for Level 1 & 2.  The new “Alternative Record Book” is also now online.  Use it this 4-H year and give your input about it.  A score sheet will be developed for it soon.

CLUB PRESENTATIONS    Each club is asked to sign up to present to Council.  Share what 4-H looks like in your club, why you do what you do in your club.

HOWLING  CHICKENS, Discovery 4-H Club’s robotics competition team gave a wonderful presentation about  their own septic system design.  They will move on in their competition to the semi-finals in Seattle on the 20th.  

FSIK update and new opportunities (see the list).  Emails will be coming with more info.

COMMUNITY SERVICE opportunities from Tina:  Mallory with the Noxious Weed Board will host 2 weekend work days each month, year round.  One will be a weed pull.  The other will be a plant salvage/relocation.  Please contact Tanya for more info.

WA STATE 4-H has filled Pat BoyEs’ position with Dr. Nancy Deringer.  She starts Jan. 16th.

SUPER SATURDAY on Jan. 20th has been cancelled.  Do next year earlier in the 4-H year?  Or every other year?  Please let Tanya know if there is an area (such as record books, posters, public presentations) that your club/project would like help with so she can schedule this for you.  With no Super Saturday, everyone should definitely participate in the 4-H EXPO in April.

TANYA & JOY WILL BE in Colorado the first week of Feb. for national 4-H orientation and training.  So Council will meet on Feb. 12th, not Feb. 5th.  Horse Committee should change their date also.

4-H EXPO is April 14th at Fort Worden, followed by Feather Palooza on April 15th.  You must register online.  Kitsap and Clallam 4-H have also been invited.  Clubs will be outside (10x10 spaces).  Canopies will be provided.  Bring your own tables and chairs.  No electricity.  Share who your club is and what you do.  Aric will find out if animals will be allowed.  Note: The corporate office for Cenex came on board as a Feather Balooza sponsor because 4-H is going to be there!
CHALLENGE COURSE (Gibbs Lake) training has openings.  Chris F. and Tanya B. will be attending.  Please contact Tanya ASAP if you are interested.  Training will happen in Feb. and April/May.

KNOW YOUR GOVERNMENT will be in Olympia mid-Feb.     Jeff. Co. 4-H has 4 teens going (as of last night).  Aric Mackey is going to chaperone boys!  They meet weekly, with 4 more meetings left.  They will fundraise Feb. 7th with a McTakeover, 5-7pm, at the PT McDonald’s.  They will also sell $5 McDonald’s coupon books.   Please support them.
CLUB SHARING   *The reptile club presented over school break at the Y.  Great write up in the Leader.    *Backyard Cavies’ first meeting will be on the 16th.     *Virginia’s new rabbit club had its first meeting.     *Linda has 2 4-Hers cooking now, and will then move into sewing.     *Danell’s Howling Chickens competed 12/9 with 9 teams.  Will move to the semi-finals on 1/20 with 35 teams.  Their fundraising was very successful, so 1/20 in Seattle is paid for.  Their Photography Project met for the first time this past Friday with 6 4-Hers.  More will attend in Feb.     *Silver Spurs had a great holiday party.  Rescheduled their trail ride due to the equine flu outbreak (elsewhere, not here).  Will hold a fundraiser car wash, 10am to 2pm, Feb. 10th at PT Les Schwab.   Bring them your dirty vehicles.      *Golden Clovers animal projects are quiet right now.    

Archery is busy indoors.  And their record book work has started.       *Peninsula Poultry is a huge, very excited club.  Packed the WSU Classroom for their Holiday Party.  Made fresh egg nog and flock blocks (poultry treat blocks).  Are really looking forward to Feather Palooza.  May have 4-Hers with passenger  pigeons joining.     *Paws-N-Claws’ Chris and Layla have turkeys that like to be hugged.  (don’t tell the cats)  Will meet tomorrow night, will have their club-only teaching show on the 13th.  Will host their annual multi-county 4-H cat show on March 3rd.  Great catnip mice sales – sold out.

REFLECTED by going around the room and sharing our New Year’s “resolutions” (Tanya would like the recommendation of a good, in-Port-Hadlock yoga instructor)

Meeting adjourned at 8pm






Submitted by L Hampton  
